Two UN ‘blue helmets’ killed in attack
in northern Mali

23 May 2017 — Two peacekeepers of the United Nations Multidimensional
Integrated Stabilization Mission in Mali (MINUSMA) were killed and another
injured on Tuesday morning in an ambush in the northern Kidal region.

“A pedestrian patrol of MINUSMA was attacked in an ambush around 6:30 am this
morning, five kilometres from Aguelhok,” the Mission announced.

Strongly condemning “this murderous attack,” MINUSMA, chief Mahamat Saleh
Annadif, who is also the Special Representative of the UN Secretary-General
for Mali, said the Mission immediately deployed a rapid response force at the
scene and proceeded to evacuate the wounded and the deceased.

“This attack adds to a wave of violence that, over the past few weeks, has
targeted the civilian populations, the Malian Armed Forces and the
international forces without distinction. The violence is aimed only at
undermining [..] efforts to bring stability and unity to Mali,” Mr. Annadif
said.

He went on to reiterate the solidarity and determination of the Mission to
support the efforts of the Malian Government, other signatory parties and the
people of Mali in the implementation of the Peace Agreement.

“MINUSMA is prepared to make all its contribution to the identification of
the perpetrators of this attack so that they are promptly brought to
justice,” he said.

Meanwhile, at UN Headquarters in New York, UN Spokesman Stephane Dujarric
said Secretary-General Anténio Guterres extended his condolences to the
families of the fallen peacekeepers.
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